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LAS POSITAS

COLLEGE




LPC Technology Committee

March 28, 2005

2:40 pm

Room 1603

Minutes

Attendees:   Carolyn Baranouskas, Steve Bundy, Peggy Carter, Greg Johns, Ralph Kindred, Bob Kratochvil, Brian Owyoung, Tom Trippe, Heidi Ulrech, Scott Vigallon.

Chaired by:  Eric Golanty
Note taker:  Erlinda Dearborn

1. Motion to approve the Minutes of February 28, 2005 (Quorum –7) as received was made (pc), seconded (sb) and accepted.  Eric to be notified of any belated correction.  

2. Chair's report--Eric Golanty

a. Curriculum and Planning & Budget Committees receive minutes of the Techology Committee’s meeting from the Chair.  Philip Manwell as a member of both the Distance Ed Subcommittee and Curriculum Committee volunteered to act as liaison between Distance Ed and Curriculum;  Steve Bundy is also on the Distance Education Committee.  Eric will continue to submit the minutes of the Distance Ed to Curriculum and the Academic Senate.  

3. Dean's report—Ralph Kindred 

a. PBC life cycle is finished and approved.  Summer preparations for Fall are underway.  Technology missed 2 cycles (winter and spring breaks) for upgrades and replacements.  Summer will be the first opportunity.  240 life-cycle computers will be installed in 2202, 300, 804/805, 1200 (new), and the Auto Lab.  Technology will need an on-call hourly technician.  Summer classes will prioritize the installation schedule for rooms 2202 and 804/805.  Winter 2005 and Spring 2006 Break replacement schedule is in place.  

b.   The Integrated Learning Center (Bldg 1200) has been approved by President Halliday

c. Software requests are under review; decision deadlines are approaching Richard Dry is still assessing options to Plato.  Funding source for Turn-it In, an anti-plagiarism software, has not  been finalized.  Smart Thinking, a student tutorial was not renewed this year; PDC may fund the $5000 renewal.  The possibility of Student Government funds from the Bookstore will be investigated.  A Call for proposals is coming up.  Ralph will work with Scott at Distance Education. The failure of anti-spam and antivirus applications fails to address 
4. Staff Reports:

a. LPC Telephone system will change over to a new block of numbers on June 10 with a six-month adjustment period.  Messages will be attached to all numbers explaining the change over and contact procedure.  Heidi Ulrech will email and campus mail a memo detailing the planned changes.  New numbers have been reviewed and systematically distributed.  Only the extensions for adjunct faculty will remain unchanged. The Webmaster has posted the new listings by name and organization on the LPC Intranet; feedback is welcome.   The process to update LPC business cards, brochures and other collateral material depends on the feedback received from the campus; affected printed material needs to be inventoried and identified.  A memo Greg Johns led the committee in its appreciation for their efforts.

b. DE Subcommittee report—Scott Vigallon. Meeting was canceled; no report.  

i. Application for on-line course development was sent out to faculty to sign up for fall classes.  Two have finished the program; three more will complete the program before the end of the semester.  I am LPC link on home page is marketing effort by Jennifer Aries to survey alumni for feedback on experience and to build database.    District wide Distance Education committee has been delayed, but Dr. Kinnamon has affirmed the District’s commitment to the group.  The first meeting should be held before the end of the school year.  

ii. Blackboard v6.3 ….LPC will be charged to implement patches.  There will be no upgrade this Spring.   District is undecided whether to wait or forge ahead. Since LPC cannot proceed without District and Chabot, it was proposed that LPC be proactive and initiate a pilot project.  Ralph will recommend that LPC President place it on agenda of Chancellor’s group for April 6.  Academic and operational uses need to be addressed.  Evaluation aspects of an on-line class …

c. Technology—Tom Trippe reporting.  He has met with the Computer lab principles to coordinate Fall needs.  Summer support provided by part-time students.  New software for Fall

i. Email to coordinate scheduled

ii. 408A upgrades to smart classroom; 5 more will be completed this summer

iii. Speed network will increase 30x the current bandwidth

iv. Web cache server.  

v. Equipment recycled to the end of lifecyle; sorted on campus.  When District auctions off old equipment, Chabot has first pick.  Serial numbers need to be inventoried

5. GoPrint subcommittee report—Peggy Carter.  GoPrint Management Subcommittee Meeting Minutes - 3/2/2005  (via email )
Peggy Carter, Frances Hui, Greg Johns, Ralph Kindred, Richard Dry met to determine what to do with the GoPrint surplus funds:

GoPrint Funds (Revenue/Cost):

·A GoPrint reserve fund is building up from revenues earned since GoPrint fees were implemented in Fall 2003.

·Operational costs consist of annual GoPrint software and equipment maintenance, paper costs, toner cost, cardstock costs, and the cost of any additional stations added to the campus

·Revenues offset by operational costs are not easily determined this year, may be clearer next year after a full year of use has taken place.

Additional locations - priority for new locations as they are added to the college

·ILC (first priority)

·Additional print-release station in Library

·Vending machine in the Student Union

·Multidisciplinary building study/reading room

·Division representatives should ask Divisions when and where new locations are needed

Reduce student cost

·No charge for card

·Discount cost whether student buys in bookstore or vending machine

Methods of reducing cost when adding new GoPrint locations:

·Use computers and mice for release stations instead of Kiosks and touch screens, which are very expensive

6. Anything else;  

a. Migration from Windows to XP.  The RAM has been purchased for the upgrade which will be completed in stages.  The equipment and applications will run 2000 but xp may have an impact on the machines performance.  The need for a proper level of support and training to the faculty and staff  to utilize the new application was  acknowledged.  SkillSoft programs, file management and desktop applications training and support were noted.  Banner and Groupwise management will work with the new operating system.  Flex Days are not meeting technical needs.  The lack of adequate time to utilize SkillSoft programs for classified was noted.  

b. Decision on Plato will be based on the vendors compliance to accessibility

c. March and April meetings will be held.  The agendas may be brief

 ADJOURNED :   3:45 (gj) (pr)  carried

Instructional Technology report (Scott Vigallon):

· Blackboard

· Preparations are underway for Summer 2005 Blackboard usage.

· 19 sections of online courses will be offered during the Summer 2005 session. One of those courses, CNT 9907, is new.

· Preliminary preparations are underway for Fall 2005 Blackboard usage.

· As of March 24, 60 sections of online courses will be offered during Fall 2005. Of those courses, the following are new: Business 18, Business 40, CNT 9908, ECD 68, Geology 1, History 1, Music 5, and Psychology Counseling 13.

· I have begun work on the new online student success tutorial to be placed on the Distance Ed web site. The tutorial will consist of 7 non-linear lessons, and it will be interactive with several questions interspersed. Quizzes will be written for all 7 lessons and placed in Blackboard classes for those instructors who request them.

· Three faculty (Lisa Weaver, Ruth Hanna, and Vicki Austin) have completed training in the Online Course Development Program. They were fast-tracked because they already knew Blackboard. Two other faculty (Mary Campbell and Jeanne Virgilio) are still undergoing training.

· Applications for the Fall 2005 version of the OCDP were emailed out March 28.

· I will present our usage of Blackboard to the community at the April 16 Open House. Participants will have an opportunity to test out a Blackboard course.

· I completed the Distance Education Coordinator Workshop, a new, six-week workshop offered by the CVC that aims to improve the skills of DE coordinators statewide. The workshop was conducted online.

· I also completed an online workshop called Copyright Compliance for Online Educators, which was sponsored by the Sloan Consortium.

· I created a Zoomerang survey to be used by the community as part of the “I’m LPC” marketing effort.

Webmaster Monthly Report for Technology Committee

March 28, 2005

1. Las Positas College Website Update

· Most of my work in March has been devoted to converting the LPC site to a completely CSS-based structure. The benefit to using CSS allows for web accessibility and ease of updating styles in the future.

· The Creative Team has been working hard on revising designs and has finally completed a proposed design for the future LPC site. The new design encompasses a homepage, secondary pages, transfer and career education designs, and will be presented to Karen Halliday on Thursday, March 31, 2005.

· Once the proposed design has been approved by President Halliday, I will schedule usability testing that incorporates questions and tasks that users are likely to follow on our website. Ideally, the usability testing will be conducted the week of April 4, 2005.

· I have received $300 from a Bookstore Grant that I will be using to buy Bookstore gift certificates for incentives for our usability testers.
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